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Report on activities of the ISDR Platform for the Promotion of Early Warning 

The ISDR Platform for the Promotion of Early Warning (PPEW) was established as part of the UN campus in Bonn, Germany, in response to the recommendations of the Second International Conference on Early Warning, Bonn 16-18 October 2003 and with the support of the Government of Germany. By mid 2004, personnel were in place and office operations were underway. The main activities of PPEW to date have been as follows.

Numerous presentations and interventions have been made at international and specialist meetings related to early warning, and draft text has been prepared for various UN processes including reports by the Secretary General to the General Assembly. A short paper examining the way early warning was considered within the documents and processes of the Framework Convention on Climate Change was produced. A quarterly newsletter is in regular production and a suite of web pages has been developed and is periodically updated – see http://www.unisdr-earlywarning.org.

The Platform provided support and coordination for the organisation of Thematic Segment 2, concerning risk and early warning, at the World Conference on Disaster Reduction (WCDR), and organised a session in this segment on People-Centred Early Warning Systems. It played a key role in supporting and coordinating the tsunami-related events at the WCDR, including organising an afternoon scoping meeting on the Indian Ocean tsunami early warning system after the conference had finished. 

The Platform also organised the launch at the WCDR of the International Early Warning Programme by the leaders of a number of UN entities and other groups. The event received good publicity and was supported by a preliminary brochure. More recently, a draft Programme Definition Document has been prepared, setting out the programme’s proposed purposes, modalities and governance mechanisms.

On behalf of the ISDR and with the input of UNESCO-IOC, the Platform developed and submitted a proposal on tsunami early warning to the United Nations Flash Appeal for the countries of the Indian Ocean affected by the tsunami catastrophe of 26 December 2004. The project aims to provide an overall integrated framework for strengthening early warning systems in the region, primarily for tsunamis, but also recognizing the context of multiple hazards, risk management and risk reduction. It has been well supported, with funds and offers amounting to US$11 million. The project is described in more detail in IATF/DR-11/inf5, and in the recently revised Project Overview Plan at http://www.unisdr.org/ppew/tsunami/developing-people/dp-more-ewp.htm.

The Platform is coordinating an ISDR process to conduct a global survey of early warning systems, in response to a request by the Secretary General (see IATF/DR-11/working document 6). It is also actively engaged with the Government of Germany in planning the Third International Conference on Early Warning, to be held in Bonn, in March 2006, which will promote concrete project outcomes guided by the survey results.
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